CARS ELECTIONS & NEWS

Nominations are now open for CARS President, Secretary, and Public Information Officer (PIO).

Balloting will end in November 2019. Elected officers begin their terms January 2020.

The **President** presides at the club meetings and oversees most activities of the club. He also ensures that the club constitution and by-laws are upheld.

The **Secretary** keeps the meeting minutes, updates the club roster, and conducts club correspondence.

The **PIO** keeps the club updated of activities, interfaces with the media if needed, and helps to spread information to the public and club members when necessary.

All members, new or old, please give consideration to joining the group of volunteers who help keep the CARS club running smoothly. We need constructive input, fresh ideas, and new faces to continue supporting our organization.

You DO NOT need any qualifications to run for an office. You can learn on the job and there is plenty of support from the officers that preceded you.

**** ALL MEMBERS PLEASE CONSIDER RUNNING FOR AN OFFICE ****

At our Sept. meeting it was brought up that the CARS XMAS PARTY has yet to be organized. It is not too late for a member to head a Xmas Party Committee that could bring about the annual event.

The topic of "FIELD DAY 2020" has surfaced so the club is looking for an interested member wishing to head up a Field Day committee for next year.

Renewed interest in the clubs endeavor to see the E-COMM trailer come to fruition was discussed during our meeting. We are still paying annual DMV fees for the trailer parked at Chuck's house in San Andreas. Anyone handy with tools, construction, or mechanics might find this project stimulating.

PLEASE LET ANY OF THE CLUB OFFICERS KNOW THAT YOU ARE INTERESTED IN ANY OF THE ABOVE TOPICS. THE CLUB WILL BENEFIT FROM YOUR HELP.

CONTACT PERSON: CHUCK FARR- PRESIDENT-W6AJW, cefarr@hughes.net

Thank you for your support.

Mark, n6iv